
The Ranches Academy FSO Executive Board Meeting

May 5, 2021

1. Call to Order: Called to order by Kammi Pyles at 8:19 am

2. Roll Call:
a. Stephanie Colson: School Administration

b. Kammi Pyles: FSO President

c. Kim Jensen: FSO Vice President

d. Debi Morris: FSO Secretary

e. Morgan Call: FSO Board Member

3. Approval minutes from last meeting: Debi Morris motioned to approve, Morgan Call second.  Passes

unanimously.

4. Executive Committee Business
a. Review of Past Events

i. Earth Day: Teachers liked that they were able to go to Nolan Park for clean up whenever it

worked for them.  It was simple, but went well.

ii. Talent Show: Both went very well.  The kids really enjoyed the Starbursts given to all participants.

There were several kids who wanted to participate but the spots were full (seems to be a problem

every year).  The two shows worked well.

iii. Book Fair: It went well, we made a lot of money at it.

iv. Skate Night: Went well, several people came.

v. Randy/Teacher Grams: A lot of them were purchased. Cash deposits $387 ($403 spent, we have

more for next year)  this includes the teacher grams.

b. Teacher Appreciation: It is currently underway.  There is a link for the teachers favorites on the school

website so parents have access to it.  The teachers are receiving a daily treat and having lunch brought in

daily.  No help needed from the FSO.

c. End of Year Celebration:  Scheduled for May 26th from 9-11:30ish.  School administration has already

rented bouncy houses, obstacle courses, dunk tank, and a rock climbing wall from a place in SLC that will

deliver it.  There will be a lot of activities.  Each student will also be receiving an Otter Pop.

5. Other Business:



a. We still have to reallocate money from the budget for this year.  We decided to move $415 from the

Science Fair/Geography Bee/Spelling Bee to End of Year Activities.  Debi Morris motioned to approve,

Kim Jensen Second.  Passes unanimously.  The rest of the budget will be discussed at the next meeting

after the rest of the receipts have been submitted.

b. There were very few volunteers for committees this year.  Next year, we will do sign-ups for committee’s

at back to school night (usually done this way but Covid changed it for this year).  We typically have

volunteers sign up to help with the committees but usually no one wants to be the head.. The FSO can

head the committee if no one wants to be in charge.

c. The take home activities worked very well this year. It helped parents know what activities were

happening in the school and allowed them to become more involved with the celebrations.  It also worked

well to have the teachers in charge of handing out the prizes.  We will try to incorporate it more for next

year.

6. Next Meeting Date:  Budget meeting on May 19th at 8:15 am

7. Adjournment: Debi Morris motioned to adjourn, Kim Jensen second.


